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On the first day (Feb. 15) of the 2020 Hyojeong Festival Commemorating True Parents' Centenary and 

60th Holy Wedding Anniversary, the Opening Ceremony was held at the main hall of Cheonseong 

Wanglim Palace at 7:00 p.m. After a special video screening, the Orientation started and Korean 

Workshop Department Director Woon-seong Yang gave an explanation of the whole schedule of the 

Hyojeong Festival. Training center Vice President Myong-kwan Lee, the MC for the opening prayer, led 

the participants in celebrating the victory of the Cheon Il Guk Peace Festival which had been held 

previously at KINTEX in Ilsan and offering applause to True Parents. 

 

Following the praise of "Grace of the Holy Garden," the festival was official declared open, followed by 

loud applause and on behalf of the world's families, representatives from among the men and women 40-

day trainees from Korea and Japan offered bouquets to True Parents. Korea Senior Pastors Association 

Chairman Man-ung Cho, who has been continually offering special prayer jeongseong at Jeongshim Won 

every day, offered a strong report prayer for our revival along with great works. 

 

President Gi-seong Lee gave the opening ceremony speech, explaining how precious it is for us to live 

with our True Parents who are present on the earth, and expressed his hope that during this new 

providential era we will be overwhelmed with miracles. The World Summit 2020 was a stunning victory, 

and it was a time for everyone to honor True Mother, who is standing in the world's eye with the 

publication of "Mother of Peace" and the SunHak Peace Prize Awards. He concluded his message saying, 

"As the people of Israel overcame the disasters to enter Canaan, we must proceed with absolute faith in 

True Mother." 

 

 


